1407 West North Temple Salt Lake City, Utah 84116

July 7, 2010

VIA ELECTRONIC FILING AND OVERNIGHT DELIVERY

Julie Orchard, Commission Secretary Utah Public Service Commission 400 Heber M. Wells Building 160 East 3rd South Salt Lake City, UT 84111

Re: Docket No. 06-035-148

Tim Vetere / Rocky Mountain Power Bi-Monthly Status Report of Dealings between Tim Vetere and Rocky Mountain Power to Provide Additional Service

Dear Ms. Orchard:

In accordance with the Commission's Order of October 20, 2008, in the above Docket, Rocky Mountain Power hereby files an original and five copies of its bi-monthly status report of dealings with Mr. Vetere to provide the additional service offered to him. This report covers the period May 1, 2010 through June 30, 2010.

Sincerely,

Barbara A. Coughlin

Director, Customer & Regulatory Liaison

Barbara a Coughlin

Enclosures

Cc: Tim Vetere

Rocky Mountain Power Docket No. 06-035-148

Status Report of Dealings with Mr. Tim Vetere (and/or Green River Companies)
May 1, 2010 through June 30, 2010

May 3, 2010: Cheryl Provard sent an email to Debra Dull stating she had received a phone call from Tim because the power was off in all of Green River and on the whole farm. Tim was trying to figure out how to get the power operating again. Cheryl asked Rocky Mountain Power to check out what was happening.

May 3, 2010: Debra Dull replied in an email to Cheryl Provard, Nancy Stark, Brett Wilkey, James Warlaumont, and Tim Vetere stating Rocky Mountain Power did not show any power outage in Green River. Rocky Mountain Power had been contacted by Green River Companies electrician asking if Rocky Mountain Power had a 12 amp fuse available. Rocky Mountain Power did not have a fuse that size in stock. Since the fuse had blown it was suggested that the Green River Companies electrician confirm that the electrical loads at each point of delivery did not exceed the contracted amount at each location.

May 3, 2010: Debra Dull sent another email to Cheryl Provard, Nancy Stark, Brett Wilkey, James Warlaumont, and Tim Vetere attaching a copy of the two General Service Contracts between Green River Companies and Rocky Mountain Power dated April 4, 2008. The email outlined the 750 KW location and the 300 KW location and explained that these contracts were site specific and the contracted loads were not interchangeable between sites.

May 14, 2010: Debra Dull sent out an email to Green River Companies that included an update on the progress of the Tamarisk Substation and also reminded Green River Companies that Rocky Mountain Power had provided them with a non-binding preliminary ballpark cost estimate on February 1, 2010 and had received no further correspondence as to whether Green River Companies wanted to move forward with the projects they had requested estimates for.

Later that day, Debra sent a letter providing the history of recent and past power interruptions affecting Green River Companies and explained the cause and nature of the interruptions and outlining responsibilities.

May 26, 2010: Debra Dull sent an email to Cheryl Provard, Nancy Stark, Brett Wilkey, James Warlaumont, and Tim Vetere stating the two cost estimates that had been provided February 1, 2010 would be closed; that if at some later date Green River Companies decided to move forward with the installation of additional electrical irrigation load new work requests would need to be generated. Again an update on the Tamarisk Substation was provided.

May 28, 2010: Debra Dull received a telephone call from Brett Wilkey. Brett stated he was trying to help Nancy Stark on this project because she had other responsibilities that

were taking her time. Brett asked for an explanation on the preliminary non-binding ballpark estimate, why work requests were closed after 90 days, why an irrigation electrical load projection was needed and an update concerning the April 21, 2010 meeting in Green River. Debra added Rob Stewart onto the call to assist in answering Brett's questions.

Later that day, Debra sent out an email to Cheryl Provard, Nancy Stark, Brett Wilkey, James Warlaumont and Tim Vetere sharing the notes from the earlier telephone conversation. In the email Debra also stated that Rocky Mountain Power would wait for further instruction from Green River Companies on how Green River Companies wanted to proceed. An update on the Tamarisk Substation was also provided.

June 9, 2010: Debra Dull sent out an email to Nancy Stark, Cheryl Provard, Tim Vetere, James Warlaumont and Brett Wilkey explaining that at the Green River City Council meeting an update on the progress of the Tamarisk Substation had been presented. This email also talked about a possible 4 to 6 hour power outage that would be required to transfer the connection from the old Green River Substation to the new Tamarisk Substation, tentatively scheduled for mid to late July.

June 14, 2010: Cheryl Provard sent an email to Debra Dull stating that Tim Vetere wanted an estimate to upgrade the power at the cabin location to accommodate 100 HP.

June 17, 2010: Debra Dull replied to the email from Cheryl Provard. The reply was sent to Cheryl Provard, Nancy Stark, Brett Wilkey, James Warlaumont and Tim Vetere. The email explained that in order to provide an additional 100 HP electrical load at the cabin location a new power line would need to be constructed. The new power line would likely pass locations where Green River Companies may want to request additional irrigation load in the future and the future requests could require capacity increases to the new line resulting in unnecessary expenditures. The need for accurate irrigation load projections was again requested. It was also mentioned that as of the May 28, 2010 conference call with Brett Wilkey, it would be the responsibility of Nancy Stark or Brett Wilkey to make any new requests for Green River Companies.

June 21, 2010: Debra Dull sent an email to Cheryl Provard, Nancy Stark, Brett Wilkey, James Warlaumont, and Tim Vetere informing them of the 3 hour power outage scheduled for June 27, 2010 to energize and move electrical load to the new Tamarisk Substation.

June 30, 2010: Debra Dull sent an email to Cheryl Provard, Nancy Stark, Brett Wilkey, James Warlaumont, and Tim Vetere informing them that at 7:23 a.m. on June 27, 2010 the new Rocky Mountain Power Tamarisk Substation began serving the Green River community. The new substation has the capacity to serve large electrical irrigation loads. If Green River Companies decide to add electrical irrigation load they need to provide Rocky Mountain Power with their future load projections. Later that day, Nancy Stark emailed Debra Dull stating Green River Companies will be working on finalizing their plans and electrical needs.